
 12 April 2023 

 Allen Pennimen, Planner III East  Julie Schneider, Director  Mark Sorbo, Community Planning & Dev. Manager 
 Planning & Development Dept.  Nicole Wyse, Chief Operations Officer  U.S. Dept of Housing and Urban Development 
 City of Detroit  Housing and Revitalization Department  Detroit Field Office 
 Coleman A. Young Municipal Center  City of Detroit  Patrick V. McNamara Federal Building 
 2 Woodward Avenue, Suite 808  Coleman A. Young Municipal Center  477 Michigan Avenue, Suite 1700 
 Detroit, MI  48226  2 Woodward Avenue - Suite 908  Detroit, MI  48226 
 pennimana@detroit.mi.gov  Detroit, MI  48226  mark.f.sorbo@hud.gov 

 schneiderju@detroitmi.gov 
 roddenbowenn@detroitmi.gov 

 RE:  CDBG-DR Draft Action Plan Submittal - November 14, 2022 

 Dear City of Detroit and US Dept. of Housing and Urban Development Officials: 

 We hope this message finds you well.  The purpose of this correspondence is to raise serious concerns to those responsible for 
 preparing, reviewing, approving and administering the $57.6 million of Community Development Block Grant-Disaster Recovery 
 (CDBG-DR) resources appropriated by Congress and allocated to the City of Detroit for the purposes of aiding those communities Most 
 Impacted and Distressed (MID) as part of the National Disaster Declaration, MI-4607. 

 The Jefferson-Chalmers WATER Project is a community-based, community-driven and community-supported effort to find solutions to 
 the interconnected water resource management challenges in our neighborhood. 

 Even though we are concerned about the City Administration of these precious public resources in our community, many of the 
 concerns expressed herein reach beyond our neighborhood, cut across multiple Council Districts as well as municipal boundaries and 
 deserve serious consideration. 

 As evidenced in Exhibit A, the Jefferson-Chalmers WATER Project submitted twenty-nine (29) comments on November 4 to HRD’s 
 email  disasterrecover@detroitmi.gov  and there is no  acknowledgement of those comments in the Draft submitted to HUD nor was there 
 any response to this organization directly from HRD.  There are two (2) major categories of concern that continue today and are 
 captured and reviewed in detail in Exhibit A.  But, as we seek your attention and response, we recommend the entire list of comments 
 that were submitted be reviewed considering: 

 1.  Incomplete nature of the Draft Action Plan  that should require restoration of the $10 million designated for 
 Jefferson-Chalmers Flood Protection. 

 2.  Policy Decisions and Basis for Allocation of Funding that ensures equitable distribution of disaster recovery resources 

 Thank you in advance for your time and attention to these matters as we look forward to additional dialogue with all of you about these 
 and other matters as the proposed plan for these critical resources makes its way to approval. 

 Please contact us at  info@jeffersonchalmerswaterproject.org  or through our Lead Organizer, Jay C. Juergensen at 313.802.2294. 

 Sincerely yours, 

 The Jefferson-Chalmers WATER Project Team 
 ➢  Keep Sewage out of Basements & Canals 
 ➢  Keep Stormwater out of the System 
 ➢  Keep Great Lakes out of the Neighborhood 
 Earth = 70% • Humans = 70% • Water = Life 
 www.jeffersonchalmerswaterproject.org 
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 Exhibit A:  Priority Comments and Concerns Related to CDBG-DR Draft Action Plan 

 The Jefferson-Chalmers community is defined by Jefferson Avenue, Detroit River, Alter Road and Conner Avenue.  Our community and 
 others on the City’s farwest side received the most rainfall and were most impacted by the infrastructure failures that resulted in 
 basement flooding with sewage as indicated on diagrams on pages 4 and 6 of the CDBG-DR Draft Action Plan November 14, 2022. 

 The community is literally surrounded by water infrastructure and two (2) of the three (3) Great Lakes Water Authority (GLWA) plants 
 that failed are within our community.  This combined with the low-lying nature of our community, its topographical swale through its 
 center and relationship to the Detroit River continue to put our community at risk for the impacts of climate and the disasters severe 
 weather causes.  Interpolating noted maps, Census Tracts and related data  it appears over half of the residents in our community had 
 sewage in their basement as a result of the storm and failing infrastructure.  While the focus is on the June 2021 event, it is important to 
 note that this is a common experience in our community that we have experienced four (4) times in the last seven (7) years. 

 As noted in the correspondence to which this Exhibit is attached, 
 the Jefferson-Chalmers WATER Project submitted twenty-nine 
 (29) comments on November 4 to HRD’s email 
 disasterrecover@detroitmi.gov  and there is no 
 acknowledgement of those comments in the Draft submitted to 
 HUD nor was there any response to this organization directly 
 from HRD.  The document submitted to HRD is available at 
 https://jeffersonchalmerswaterproject.org/132dDRAFT_CDBG-D 
 R-ActionPlanwComments_11.04.22.pdf 

 1.  Incomplete Submittal 
 a.  Compliance with HUD Regulations  :  According to the  Federal Register Notice: 87 FR 31636, II.C.1.g, that the Grantee 

 MUST provide a budget for the FULL amount of the allocation and according to III.D.1.e. any proposed substantial amendment 
 must include a necessary public comment period.  The $10 million initially allocated for “Jefferson-Chalmers Flood Protection” 
 represents 17.36% of the total allocation and therefore, the November 14, 2022 submittal is incomplete and should be rejected 
 by HUD. 
 i.  Even though the Action Plan has not been approved, any modifications of this scale would be considered a Substantial 

 Amendment and as result, would require an additional Public Comment period.  We expect you to honor those 
 requirements. 

 b.  Errors of Fact:  While there numerous errors of  fact noted in the above referenced November 4 submittal to HRD, the 
 November 14 submittal to HUD admits errors of fact in the October 4 document, yet, there were no corrections in the final 
 Draft submitted to HUD.  The entire list of errors should be struck from the HUD Submitall. 
 i.  Most specifically, the November 14 Draft misrepresents the facts where it notes “the neighborhood stated overwhelmingly 

 that they opposed using CDBG-DR funding for this activity at this time.”  The US Army Corps of Engineers (The Corps) 
 Floodplain Management Study (FPMS) released in July 2022 offered three (3) proposals for removing the 
 Jefferson-Chalmers community from the FEMA 100-year floodplain. Option 1 and 3 contained in The Corps’ FPMS report 
 proposed closing the canals with flood walls and stop logs at the mouth of Fox Creek and in other areas within the linked 
 canals.  There was NO mention of the source of funds to execute ANY of the Options. 

 Ii.  On October 11, 2022, the community rejected Options 1 and 3 as a solution to the floodplain challenges, NOT the USE of 
 CDBG-DR funds for Flood Protection. 

 iii.  Option 2 of FPMS included raising seawalls as a way to remove the community from the floodplain, therefore, HRD’s 
 response to Question 20, Item 4 is not accurate. 

 iv.  Further, white the focus has been on Fox Creek on the eastern edge of the community, changes in seawall height or other 
 topographical changes are also necessary along Clairpointe Avenue and within Bayview Yacht Clubs property in order to 
 remove the community from the floodplain.  The Corps’ proposal to install floodwalls in the area of the community was 
 also rejected. 

 2.  Policy Decisions Basis for Allocation of Funds 
 a.  Meeting National Objectives:  While all CDBG-assisted  activities must meet one of three national objectives the Proposed 

 Flood Protection in the Jefferson-Chalmers community complies with Objectives (1) benefiting low- and moderate-income 
 persons and  (3) meeting a community development need having a particular urgency that a community is unable to finance 
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 on its own. Investment in Flood Protection will benefit the ENTIRE community and is both URGENT and beyond the ability for 
 the community to finance flood protection projects on its own. 

 b.  Program Design:  Throughout the Draft Plan and Comment/Response  section, there are inconsistent comments about the 
 status of the program design. The purpose of the Draft Action Plan is to identify eligible activities (programs) for the use of the 
 funds.  The Plan proposes uses of the funds and later suggests a program design phase is forthcoming.  Which is it?  Is the 
 program designed or is the design forthcoming? 

 c.  “Hybrid” Approach:  The primary purpose of CDBG-DR  is to aid survivors of disasters in meeting their unmet need, meaning 
 the gap in financial resources following private insurance, FEMA claims, etc.  Pilot programs examining sanitary lateral 
 resulted in a 30% failure rate, which is far below half, yet, the entire proposed use will be to repair these connections. 
 (Response #2).  This is not consistent with the intended use of these funds and will result in a huge transfer of funds to DWSD 
 and little direct benefit to residents. 

 d.  System Design:  The Draft Action Plan references obsolete  and unrelated data points including reference to flooding on the 
 Rouge River and a 1925 Rainfall. 
 i.  The Draft Plan dismisses best management practices as identified by the EPA and the stormwater industry, including the 

 use of Green Stormwater Infrastructure (GSI) and REDUCING DEMAND on the System by separating storm and 
 sanitary flows and rely EXCLUSIVELY on increasing capacity. 

 ii.  The application of GSI or limited separation are legitimate approaches and the topographical swale and soils in 
 Jefferson-Chalmers are not necessarily limiting factors for deployment of these technologies.  While the adjacency to the 
 Detroit River results in a high water table and undermines the potential use of GSI, it's that very adjacency that makes 
 separation more feasible. 

 iii.  Because Jefferson-Chalmers is essentially the receiving waters of two (2) significant watersheds (Fox Creek and Conner 
 Creek), GSI upstream and the use of hundreds of acres of vacant land for that purpose would significantly reduce 
 demand on the System and should be considered. 

 e.  Flood insurance:  Pursuant to 24 CFR 570.605 “Grantees  may pay for initial homeowner warranty premiums, hazard 
 insurance premiums (except where assistance is provided in the form of a grant), and flood insurance premiums for properties 
 covered by the Flood Disaster Protection Act of 1973.”  (Responses to Questions #3 and #10) 
 i.  HRD should not use the current floodplain designation to restrict assisting residents impacted by the disaster, the 

 CDBG-DR funds are specifically designed to assist. 
 ii.  HRD should consider requesting a waiver from HUD for this activity. 
 iii.  The City should begin and complete the Flood Mitigation Study by the Detroit Building Authority funded by the 

 Administration with $1 million on July 21, 2022 and use those findings to challenge or negotiate a Letter of Map 
 Amendment (LOMA) or Letter of Map Revision (LOMR) with the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). 
 These actions would both protect residents, reduce cost of housing and protect the expenditure of federal resources. 
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 Distribution: 

 City of Detroit Administration and Agencies 
 Lashanda Davis, Mayor's Office, Deputy COO,  lashanda.davis@detroitmi.gov 
 Ken Kucel, Mayor's Office Director of Construction,  kucelk@detroitmi.gov 
 Ray Solomon - Director, Neighborhood Services,  solomonr@detroitmi.gov 
 Gary Brown, Director, Detroit Water & Sewerage Department,  Gary.Brown@detroitmi.gov 
 Caprice Jackson, Director, D4 Neighborhood Services,  Caprice.jackson@detroimi.gov 
 Eboni Deberry, Dep. Director, D4 Neighborhood Services,  Eboni.deberry@detroitmi.gov 

 City of Detroit Council and Agencies 
 Council President, Mary Sheffield,  councilmembersheffield@detroitmi.gov 
 Councilwoman Latisha Johnson,  CMLatisha.Johnson@detroitmi.gov 
 Dennis Perkins, Deputy Chief of Staff,  dennis.perkins@detroitmi.gov 
 Eftiola Greco, Senior Policy Advisor,  Eftiola.Greco@detroitmi.gov 
 Coucilmember, Fred Durhal,  fred.durhal@detroitmi.gov 
 Councilwoman Mary Waters,  mary.waters@detroitmi.gov 
 Councilperson Coleman A. Young, II,  coleman.young@detroitmi.gov 
 Marcel Todd, Director, City Planning Commission,  marcell@detroitmi.gov 
 Rory Bolger, Staff, City Planning Commission,  rory@detroitmi.gov 
 Roland Amarteifio,, City Planning Commission,  Roland.Amarteifio@detroitmi.gov 
 Jocelyn Harris, Chair, District 4 Community Advisory Council,  upsouthfoods.jh@gmail.com 

 State of Michigan Elected Officials and Agencies 
 Kimberly Webb, PE, Regional Engineer, Michigan Dept. of Transportation,  WebbK4@michigan.gov 
 Laura Verona, EGLE District Supervisor, Water Resources Division,  VERONAL@michigan.gov 
 Andy Hartz, EGLE District Supervisor, Water Resources Division, Wetlands Unit,  hartza@michigan.gov 
 Mindy Steffler, EGLE District Supervisor, Water Resources Division,  STEFFLERM@michigan.gov 
 Matthew Occhipinti, PE, CFM, EGLE NFIP Coordinator/ Floodplain Engineer,  occhipintim@michigan.gov 
 State Sen. Stephanie Chang,.  SChang@senate.michigan.gov 
 Jacquelyn Ramsey, Policy Staff,  jramsey@senate.michigan.gov 
 Speaker of the House - State Rep. Joe Tate,  joe@tateformichigan.com 
 Bobby Lawrence, Detroit District, Speaker Joe Tate,  blawrence@house.mi.gov 

 US Senate, House and Federal Agencies 
 Terry Campbell, Regional Manager, Sen. Debbie Stabenaw,  terry_cambell@stabenow.senate.gov 
 Kevin Hrit, Regional Director, Office of US Senator Gary Peters.  Kevin_Hrit@peters.senate.gov 
 MIke Schmid, Regional Representative, Office of US Senator Gary Peters,  Michael_Schmid@peters.senate.gov 
 Colleen Pobur, Michigan Chief of Staff, Congressman Shri Thanedar,  colleen.pobur@mail.house.gov 
 Chi Chukwuka, Legislative Director, Congressman Shri Thanedar,  chi.chukwuka@mail.house.gov 
 Larissa Richardson, Chief of Staff, Congresswoman Rashida Talib,  Larissa.richardson@mail.house.gov 
 Dr. Jalonne L. White-Newsome, Sr. Dir. for Env. Justice, White House Council on Env. Quality,  jolanne.l.white-newsome@ceq.eop.gov 

 Stakeholders and Experts 
 Paul Hulsey, Bayview Yacht Club,  Commodore2023@byc.com 
 Erin Stanley, Director of Climate Equity, Eastside Community Network, (ECAC, Flood Task Force),  estanley@ecn-detroit.org 
 Josh Elling and Lutalo Sutalo, Jefferson East,  jelling@jeffersoneast.org  and  lsanifu@jeffersoneast.org 
 LeJuan Council, Detroit Disaster Recovery Group,  LejuanCouncilMecca@gmail.com 
 Brent Collins, Detroit Disaster Recovery Group,  brentcollinsiiifyn@gmail.com 
 Erma Leaphart, Sierra Club/Chair Water Subcommittee City Council Green Task Force,  erma.leaphart@sierraclub.org 
 Nick Schroeck, Associate Dean and Director of Clinical Programs, University of Detroit Mercy School of Law,  schroenj@udmercy.edu 
 John Mogk, Attorney, Wayne State University,  jmogk@yahoo.com 
 Patti Sexton, Vice President, TetraTech,  Patti.Sexton@tetratech.com 
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